# TOP STORIES IN THIS **NEWSLETTER**

# The Folc EXPERIENCE

A monthly newsletter brought to you by: Fayetteville Alumnae Chapter

September 3, 2017 Vol. 4 Issue 1











As always, we are "IN 5 PIRING TO RECLAIM, RETAIN, AND **UPLIFT** *50R0R5!"* 



#### From Madam President

 $\mathcal{I}$ reetings Sorors,

Calling all sorors to the floor! (singing) It's that time again; time to get back to the great work of our beloved sisterhood!

We will kick off our first meeting for the 2017-2018 year at our brand new location - 600 Orange Street, Fayetteville, NC 28301. It is the historic site of the original home of E. E. Smith High School (Home of the Golden Bulls!).

Remember, our chapter photograph will be taken before the meeting. Please meet at FSU at 9:00 in your all white business attire with your African violet corsage. As a reminder, the front row of the picture will consist of the following officers: president, first and second vice presidents, chaplain, parliamentarian, recording and corresponding secretaries and assistants, treasurer and assistant, financial secretaries, sergeants-at-arms, and the custodian. Please remember that this first row of sorors will not wear pants. Any other soror may wear pants, as long as they don't show in the picture. \*\*Again, if you are not financial, please do not come out for the photo shoot.\*\*

The September Hostess Committee is comprised of the following sorors: \*Vivian Tookes, Franzetta Grandison, Sylvia C. McPherson, Victoria Rush, Drema Larkin, Janice Robinson, Virginia Ware, Jenya Rhone, Awilda Graham, Barbara Nubin, Amanda Williams, \*Rosa Torrey, and \*Jeannie Jones. Sorors with an asterisk preceding their names will serve as lead hostesses.

Don't forget that our Chapter Anniversary Dinner will be held Monday, September 11, 2017, 6:00 P.M. at Logan's. See Soror Robinson-Ellis for additional details.

You wanted it, now you'll get it. Your survey results about the newsletter indicated that the vast majority of you like receiving it and that you'd like to get it monthly. So, with this sororal year, we will begin publishing our FACE every first Sunday.

Until next time...

#### Remember the Sick & Shut-In

Sorors, Sorors, please let us continue to keep our sick, shut-in, and hospitalized sorors lifted in prayer, as we also remember and pray for our bereaved sorors, who have lost loved ones. Remember, a phone call, text, email, visit, etc. can go a long way in lifting someone's spirit.

## **Corresponding Secretary**

Soror

We received returned mail that was sent to you from our last mass mailing to all financial chapter members. We want to ensure you receive essential information, like a vote for membership intake, sent via the United States Postal Service. Please go to the National Website and update your current mailing address. Below are the steps to assist you with this task.

- 1) Access website at http://www.deltasigmatheta.org/index.html
- 2) Click on MEMBERS
- 3) Input your username and password, click log on
- 4) Click on Sisters Only
- 5) Your Profile should appear
- 6) Go to My Addresses, click the pencil in the right corner
- 7) Update your current mailing address
- 8) Click Save

Your attention to this matter is greatly appreciated.

With Delta Love,

### **Publicity and Communications**

• FAC Committees—Please, get your committee announcements in our newsletter. Pictures are also welcome. We will be posting at least one in newsletter, if there is space. Pictures will be posted on website.

 Please, submit articles as an attachment typed in Microsoft Word. It expedites the layout of the FAC Experience. Information sent as a text message has to be reformatted before adding to the newsletter. Again, please don't type as a text message, but send as an email attachment. Next Issue: October 1, 2017

Remember: Please, send articles, pictures, or announcements to email address only:

Facwebupdates@gmail.com on or before September 27.